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CONWAY VILLAGE FIRE DISTRICT

COMMISSIONERS MEETING 
Friday March 6, 2020 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 a.m.
Commissioners present: Steve Bamsey, Michael Digregorio, Tom Buco
Absent: 
Others present: Amy Snow- Municipal Bookkeeper, Superintendent Steve Anderson, Chief Solomon
Public: None

SUPERINTENDENTS BUSINESS
 Mr. Anderson opened the meeting with a discussion around Chief Solomon’s suggestion that car 2 be donated to the water/sewer department for an extra vehicle to be used for errands, training, and other municipal business. Discussion ensued around the life of the vehicle, and the cost to keep the vehicle was discussed and if the district would benefit more if the vehicle is sold. Mrs. Snow explained further the benefits of having the SUV vs. one of the trucks. The SUV is easier to maneuver in tight places and would save on wear and tear on the trucks. The trucks are also full of District equipment that could be vulnerable to theft, and some employees are not comfortable taking a truck to Concord for training.  Chief Solomon stated the vehicle probably only has a couple of years of useful life left. 
Chief Solomon stated the question is, does the vehicle have more value continuing to be used by the district for a new purpose rather than trying to sell it. A brief discussion ensued around how sound the vehicle is and the wording for the warrant for the Fire Departments’ new SUV that would replace Command. Commissioners support trying the idea. 

Mr. Anderson said he would have a presentation for I&I for the annual meeting. 

It was discussed that the District does not have an easement for the water line that runs between Salyards (Robert Frost School) and the Congregational Church. Mrs. Snow summarized after many phone calls and research she spoke with Jim Hill, and he provided paperwork showing that the pipe belongs to the Elementary School. Discussion ensued around a letter that the pastor at the time of the Saint Charles Church wrote regarding the pipe being put in on the church property without an easement in 1997. Mr. Anderson informed Shawn Bergeron if the Congregational Church wants to put in a service line for the sprinkler system, they will have to talk to the School, or they can consider the following two options:

· Run a new line out to the main 

· When Main Street is done, they can put in a 6-inch service line of their own. 
Chief Solomon informed commissioners that the new plans for Main St. show a new curb cut between Salyards and the brown church that will service both properties. The proposed parking lot would be over the existing pipe, which would mean the brown church would have to tap into the pipe before the Main St. project if that is the way they want to go.  The discussion was recapped that the land belongs to Salyards, and the pipe belongs to the school, and the school did not get an easement from Salyards to put the pipe in. 
FIRE CHIEFS BUSINESS
Chief Solomon opened with the department’s preparedness plan for the coronavirus. He has been working with the hospital on the plan, and they will have an exercise next week with the hospital to run the scenario of caring for a patient with the virus. Chief explained there are items he can no longer get due to the virus, such as dry suits for a class in April. The suits come from China; however, he did get one from another vendor; he just had to pay more. Other supplies that are in demand are masks and tie back jumpsuits. He has enough tie-back suits for 20 patients. Discussion ensued around the public health message that will be put out regarding the coronavirus.
BOOKKEEPERS BUSINESS
Mrs. Snow reported that in February, the warrant articles and budget were put out. Mrs. Snow will send the form commissioners signed, stating it was done to the DRA after the annual meeting. A commissioner will come in next Thursday or Friday morning to sign the payroll and A/P checks. The annual meeting time was reviewed. Polls open at 5:00 p.m. and the meeting starts at 7:00 p.m. 
ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS
a. Ratify Payroll Manifest and sign checks for the week ending 3/1/2020

b. Ratify Payroll Manifest and sign checks for the month ending 2/29/2020 

c. Ratify A/P Manifest and sign checks dated 3/4/2020

d. Approval and signing of Supervisors’ timesheets for the week ending 3/1/2020

a. Approval of Meeting Minutes dated 2/11/2020 

a. Approval of Meeting Minutes dated 2/27/2020

Mr. Digregorio made a motion to approve items A-C, motion seconded by Mr. Buco;
Discussion: 

Tax-Exempt - $112,009.10 is the annual payment for the quint.
The motion passed 3-0-0.

Mr. Digregorio made a motion to approve and sign the Superintendent’s and Fire Chiefs’ timesheets for the week ending 3/1/2020, motion seconded by Mr. Buco; Motion passed 3-0-0.
Mr. Bamsey made the motion to approve the meeting minutes dated 2/11/2020, motion seconded by Mr. Buco; Motion passed 2-0-1. Mr. Digregorio abstained.

Mr. Bamsey made a motion to approve the meeting minutes dated 2/27/2020, motion seconded by Mr. Digregorio; Motion passed 2-0-1. Mr. Buco abstained.

The next commissioner’s meeting will be on March 20, 2020, at 7:00 a.m. 
There being no other business to come before the board, the meeting adjourned without objection at 7:45 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Stacy Bolduc Receptionist
Check future meeting minutes for any amendments or changes to these minutes.


